
 
September 9, 2022 

 

ALTERNATIVE FORMATS AVAILABLE:  
206-477-5371 / 711 (TTY Relay) 

Water and sewer line relocation starting on September 13 
 
Background: 
Starting on Tuesday, September 13, King County crews will relocate existing services like storm, 
sewer, and water to make space for the new sewer pipe at 90th PL SE. For this work to occur, the 
cul-de-sac at 90th PL SE will be closed for approximately two weeks while crews excavate and 
relocate utilities. Crews will restore the right-of-way once work is complete. 
 
Read below for more on the schedule and see the reverse for what to expect.  
 

 

What to expect: 

• 90th PL SE will be fully closed for the last 200 feet near the 
cul-de-sac. 

o We have been coordinating directly with neighbors 
impacted by the closure. If you have not heard from 
Community Services about access impacts to your 
home, then access is planned to be maintained as 
usual. 

o Pedestrian access to homes located within the 
closure will be maintained.  

• All work will be performed in the public right-of-way.  
o We will not access private property during this 

work unless we have a signed agreement.  

• Permitted work hours are 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. Monday to 

Friday and 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturday. 
o Work outside of these hours will be done as 

approved by the City of Mercer Island 
o The work schedule is subject to change depending 

on weather and other factors.  

• Some homes outside of the closure may be subject to 
temporary daytime driveway access interruptions 

o If you need to enter or exit your driveway while 
crews work in front of your house, please contact 
the 24-hour construction hotline, 206-263-1915.  

o Crews will lay metal plates over excavations to 
restore access as needed. It may take crews up to 
15 minutes to set up a safe surface for you to cross. 

• There will be noise, dust, and vibrations typical of an active construction project. 

• Emergency vehicle access will be maintained during construction. 

• Services such as garbage, recycling, compost, and mail will not be interrupted. 
  

Example of traffic control personnel 
and what roadway work may look like. 
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Learn more: 
  

• If you receive an email or flier about work starting and do not see crews in your area, please 

check the website for updates.  

• Visit us at the Mercer Island Farmers Market on Sunday, September 18, to ask questions and talk 
to us! 

• Read more about work on 90th PL SE by visiting our online StoryMap.  

• Visit the project website (scan QR code to access) 
www.kingcounty.gov/MercerEnataiSewer.  

• Sign up for location-specific email lists by scanning the QR Code to the right.  
o Changes to email and text preferences must be done using an internet 

browser. Changes submitted via text to KING MERCERSEWER at 468-
311 will not be applied. 

 

 

We are committed to working with you. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns in advance of this work, please contact the Community 
Relations Team using our 24-hour construction hotline: 206-263-1915 or email us at 
NMEsewer@kingcounty.gov. 
 

https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/099005ff77c4439e990047d36538610b
http://www.kingcounty.gov/MercerEnataiSewer
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